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From the
Pastor's Desk

Dear Parishioners,

Spring is here and what a beautiful time of year it is! The
trees are leafing, the robins are back, and the snow has
finally melted from our parking lot. It is also a time of
reflection as we conclude this glorious Easter season.
Hopefully, by next Easter, we will have a portion of our
new church already built!

Speaking of our new church, I hope you all had an
opportunity to attend one of the three reveal presentations
for our new church. These were held in early April and we
received many positive and enthusiastic comments from
many of you. We also heard several excellent suggestions
which our teams will work to incorporate where possible.

The design of our new worship space went from a
“dedicated worship space” to a “new church” with the help
of our new architect as well as our Building and Design
teams. The new church design has a focus on Holy Hill
through an expansive window. The wood plank ceiling
draws your eye to the altar platform where the Eucharist
will be prominently displayed under a large crucifix.

We will have a family friendly design where families are
encouraged to worship together. A space has also been
designed which will allow for a parent whose child may
need to exit mass. This space will feature a large 4’x8’
glass window that will face the altar platform allowing for
the parent (and child) to continue to participate in the
liturgy. External speakers will bring the mass to this space.

The new design has an additional entrance designed for
those with mobility challenges to easily access the church
from the handicapped designated parking area.

I had the opportunity to present the new design to the
Carmelite community in early April and it was met with
unanimous approval. In addition, the design was presented
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to the archdiocese building committee in mid-April.
Approval from the committee was delayed pending
additional documents needed for their review. The final
approval meeting with the archdiocese is scheduled for
either August or October.

Our initial fund-raising drive concluded earlier this year and
helped us raise a total of $2.6M in cash on hand and
pledges. Thank you for your kind generosity. We continue
to need to close the funding gap as our new church is
forecasted to cost approximately $3.1M — leaving us
approximately $500,000 short at the present time. I
appreciate your prayerful reflection on how you can assist
us monetarily.

Finally, I want to thank all of you who have given thus far
with your time, your talents, and/or treasure. This is OUR
church and we have a great parish community rallied
around making it a reality. Thank you for all of your
prayers and to all those involved!! Our Lady of Good
Success, Pray for us!

Fr Jude, O.C.D.
Pastor

Sunday’s Unveiling of the New Church
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Our deepest sympathy and prayers are extended
to the families of:

Robert Martin - Brother of Scott Martin, Cindy & Mike Loosen
Shirley Gehring — Mother of Art Gehring
Jacob Jovanovich - Father of Nick & Lovanna Jovanovich
John Edelblute - Parishioner
Judy Schillerstrom - Sister of Diane Pietruszynski
Norbert Ebbers - Husband of Dagmar Ebbers
Fr. Cyril Guise - Carmelite

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed,
through the mercy of God, rest in peace.

We are so grateful for the service of all our
volunteers! June 5th our 6pm Wednesday
evening Mass will be offered for those who
generously give their time to this parish
family.

You are invited to bring a sprig of flowers from

home that will be used in the May Crowing

procession, to be placed at the feet of the Blessed

Virgin, Mary Mother of God statue. This year we

% will have May Crowning following the 9:30am
v Mass on May 12th.

“Js anyane ameng you sick?... [ Priests |
should pray ever him and ancint him.”

-James 5:14

In the Bible, we read about the Anointing of the
Sick. This beautiful Sacrament is offered for those
with serious illnesses, going into surgery,
experiencing a change in their condition, or entering their later
years, as well as for those who are on their deathbed.

If a loved one is in danger of death, PLEASE call immediately
for a priest to come anoint them. While prayers can still be said
by the priest over one who has passed away, the Sacraments are
for the living! Call the parish (262-628-3606) immediately if a
loved one is in danger of death and follow the prompts for an
emergency. If no one answers, call the monastery at
262-628-1838.

Eucharistic Adoration
and Mass

Wednesdays
Adoration 9am-6pm,
Benediction & Mass: 6pm
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Welcame New Parishioners

We would like to welcome our newest
parishioners:

Damian & Klaudia Ozga (& family)
Timothy Carney
Bob & Kathy Clanin
Welcome to our parish family!

WMGM to our newest members of

: Pastoral Council: Rodney Tillman and Patrick Madden.

&=

: Thank you for your investment in our parish!

e would also like to extend our sincerest gratitude to
Janet Libbey and Judy Daley, whose term on parish

council concluded this year. Tlantk W./

Join Our Choir!!

e The Adult Choir is always seeking more voices &
instruments. All are welcome! Any questions,
please contact Val at choirs@stmaryhh.org or
262-628-3606 ext. 8.
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St. Dymphna Mental Ftealth Group

We are a Catholic mental health and spiritual group, for
people with mental illness who also have problems with
addictions. Our next meetings are: May 6th & 20th and June 3rd
& 17th. The first meeting of each month is up at Holy Hill while
the second is at the parish center. All meetings are at 1pm. Call
the parish office with any questions.

25th, 50th & 6oth Wedding Anniversaries

Couples who were married in 1964, 1974 or 1999 are invited to

join us at the Masses the weekend of June 8th & 9th as we

honor your 25th, 50th & 60th Wedding Anniversary with a
blessing from Fr. Jude and a small gift for being great witnesses
to the Sacrament of Marriage.

If you haven’t received an invitation from us by May 31st,
please call Mary Whelan at 262-628-3606 ext 3.

In honor of Mother Mary, we will pray the
Rosary 20 minutes before each Mass at the
Parish Center during the month of May
beginning May 6th & 7th.

Upcoming Youth Group Events!
May 26th: Bowling at Pioneer Bowl; 2-4pm
June 22nd: T-Shirt painting
July date TBD
Open to all youth, grades 6-12.

Email the Youth Minister, Grace Marie,
at ym@stmaryhh.org for more information.

Matthew & Rebecca Skidmore (& family)



JIn the Community...

Human Concerns Committee

Our spring outreach was approved at our meeting on April 4™,
2024. Each spring and fall we select charities that reflect our
commitment to humanity locally, regionally and internationally.
This year we are supporting the following charities:

® The Sisters of Life: This group of nuns work on the front
lines furthering respect for human life.

® Cross Catholic Outreach: They are currently supporting
people in the Ukraine.

e Life’s Connection: They prepare remains for our Preborn
Garden, allowing us to provide burial at no cost to the families.

e St Jude's Children's Research Hospital: It provides
healthcare with no cost to families. They also share their research
freely with the world.

e Saint Vincent de Paul: Funds for our local chapter to
provide for local needs.

e Love>Hate: Works with local teens to support and respect
their dignity, as well as to eliminate violence.

e  All Saints Parish: This parish serves the needs of
Milwaukee’s inner city.

e Jail & Prison Ministry of the Archdiocese of Milwaukee:
Supports prisoners and their families.

e Kipsongo Project: African aid group headquartered in
Hartland, WI.

® Washington County Anti-trafficking Advocates: A
Hartford group working to reduce human trafficking here in our
county and our own community.

Please contact our committee at mgrosel@aol.com for any
suggestions of charities you would like us to consider or any
questions you might have. If you would like to help us, please
consider joining one of St. Mary’s many committees.

Appropriate Attire

Spring is here and bringing with it warm weather!

Liturgical Ministers and all parishioners
Remember:

Dressing well is befitting of the Sacred Mass.

Dressing well demonstrates reverence. Clothing conveys
values. You are communicating through your appearance.
Appropriate dress should convey the sacredness of the whole
action of the Mass. Your attire indicates the importance of
what is taking place. Please consider what you are wearing to
Mass and dress modestly.

Liturgical Ministers please refer to the St. Mary of the Hill
guidelines: no sweats, blue jeans, skinny jeans, tight sweaters,
revealing blouses or short dresses. Thank you for volunteering
to proclaim God’s Word and dressing with the reverence
deserving of this ministry.

-

Mothers Day Blessing
May 11th-12th, 2024
All Masses that weekend!

Fathers Day Blessing
June 15th-16th, 2024
All Masses that weekend!

All Saints Meal Program Update

The All Saints Meal Program is currently serving 100 people!
We still cannot provide the food but they definitely need
volunteers to help serve. We would like to have 5-6 volunteers go
to All Saint’s on May 23rd & June 27th at 3:15pm to prep and
serve meals for about 3 hours. If you could serve that day, please
sign up in the entryway or contact Nancy & Bill Preston at
wnpreston@gmail.com or call 262-673-7723 to volunteer. We
will try to carpool as much as possible. Thank you.

Paioh Office Closed *
Church
office
closed

The parish office will be closed Monday,
May 27th for Memorial Day. In case of an
emergency, call the monastery at 262-628-1838.

‘e
Antique &
Flea Market

Mark your calendars for the 35th Annual Antique & Flea
Market, Saturday July 27th, 2024 from 7am-3pm. Spaces (10 x
30) are $50 per space if registered by June 12th; $60 after that
date. Registration ends July 19th. Call Tony Heppe with any
questions at 262-665-9209.

Bike Blessing

St Mary of the Hill Parish will sponsor a Spring Bike Blessing for
all motorcycles on Saturday, May 11 at 11am in the parish
parking lot. The plan is to have this every year with this year will
be our first. Father Jude will be blessing all bikes in our parish
parking lot. There will also be a Brat Fry with proceeds going to
the building of our New Church.

Volunteers are needed to help make this event a success. There is
a sign-up sheet to volunteer your time at this event in the parish
entryway. You do not have to ride a motorcycle to volunteer.
We need parking/traffic directors, grillers, Brat Fry concession
helpers and 50/50 raffle ticket sellers. If you cannot donate your
time, please consider a donation of a bag or 2 of charcoal.

Please contact Mary Grosel, communication coordinator at
262-227-8409 or email communication(@stmaryhh.org with
questions or charcoal donations.

Thank you in advance for your help in making this event a

3 success!




©000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000

eeccccce

Family Faith Corher

L ®®king Back
March Family Focus—Lenten Escape Room: 4 teams competed against each other to solve puzzles pertaining to Lent. It was a

non-stop hour of solving, racing up to confirm answers and getting the next puzzle to solve before the opponents. We called time at
noon and the team that had solved the most puzzles won! CONGRATUATIONS to the Holy Yappers (consisting of Connie, Nick,
Will, Calan, Logan, Chrystal, and Luisa) on winning 2024 Lenten Escape Room!

Wisconsin Catholic Youth Rally: 19 youth attended this year’s Catholic Youth Rally at Carroll University on Saturday, March 16th.
It is a great experience for our youth. Mark your calendars for the next Youth Event John Bosco Youth Day, Saturday,
September 28th from 10:00 am—6:00 pm on the ground of Holy Hill. Watch for sign up in late August.

Living Stations of the Cross: On Palm Sunday - March 24th, 2024 - an incredible company of students from our Faith Formation
and the Frassati Youth Group brought the stills to life as they reenacted the Stations of the Cross. We are so grateful to our youth for
sharing their talents to help us prayerfully enter into Holy Week! Thank you also to all who stayed to support our youth and to those
who donated the costumes and props. If you missed the chance to pray Living Stations with us in person, you can still join us
through our livestream recording at our Youtube channel St. Mary of the Hill, Hubertus.

Last Faith Formation Class of the 2023-24 year: - Faith Formation Classes conclude on Sunday, May 19th with an Build Your
Own Sundae Social.

L ®®king Ahead

Confirmation: Congratulations to Zackary Groszczyk, Meryl Mesenbrink, Sarah Robbe, Wyatt Stuczynski, and Ron Suchacki
who will be Confirmed on Wednesday, May Ist, at Saint Gabriel Parish.

First Communion: CONGRATULATIONS to Luke, Gwendolyn, Logan, Alec, John, Caroline, Kolton who receive Jesus for
the first time in Holy Communion on Saturday, May 4th. Thank you to all the parishioners who prayed for these children as they
prepared for their special day. Come see our First Communicants on May 12th for May Crowning.

Camp Luminous: REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN for Camp Luminous. Camp Luminous is a wonderful opportunity for youth to
grow in faith and friendship all while hosted in the comfort of our parish setting. This camp runs June 10-13 from 8:30 am —12:00
pm and on Friday, June 14th from 8:30 am to 2:00 pm. Each day will consist of an opening skit, age appropriate catechesis on the
Sorrowful Mysteries of the Rosary, time for prayer together, games, activities, and Holy Mass. Friday will include a picnic lunch and
outdoor water activities. Camp Luminous is for grades 5k-6th. Youth chaperones - 7th-12th grade - are invited to help with skits,
activities, and Mass for our campers, strengthening their own team and leadership skills. They will also receive their own age
appropriate catechesis on the Sorrowful Mysteries. Register online at www.stmaryhh.org>Events> Camp Luminous. Registration
closes May 31st. Don'’t delay, sign up today!

Registration for Family Faith Formation’s 2024-25 year opens May 20th with Early Bird Registration.

Summer Youth Masses are Back: All youth of the parish are invited to participate in the Summer Youth Masses. Those interested in
singing or lecturing, please sign up for the date of the Youth Mass you would like to participate in. We will send out the Readings,
Announcements, and Prayers of the Faithful for you to practice prior to your Mass. We ask that you arrive by 9:00 am on the Sunday
of the Youth Mass to practice reading with the microphone. Sign up sheets will be in the front entry way.

Important Dates:

May 1, 2024 —Confirmation @ 7:00 pm at St. Gabriel Parish

May 2, 2024—Rehearsal for First Communion @ 5:30 pm at Basilica of Holy Hill
May 4, 2024—First Communion @, 1:30 pm at Basilica of Holy Hill

May 12, 2024 —All Grade Youth Mass & May Crowning

June 10-14, 2024 - Camp Luminous

June 23, 2024 — Summer Youth Mass

July 21, 2024 - Summer Youth Mass

August 18, 2024 - Summer Youth Mass

Human Concerns Committee: Baby Bottle Collection plus Baby Item Drive!

+ Traditionally we have the baby bottle collection from Mother’s Day through Father’s Day. This collection assists Seeds of Hope in

: West Bend support pregnancies. Our parish has truly been incredibly generous in the past. Thank you so much!

: Last year we grew this drive and in addition to the baby bottles we added a baby shower to the collection. Several parishioners had

. expressed that they missed being able to buy baby clothes, blankets, stuffed toys and practical items. It brings joy to their hearts and

: allows them to engage their children and grandchildren in the process. Last year so many of you shared that joy by donating baby items
: for Seeds of Hope! Inspired by your generosity we will be having our baby drive once again alongside the bottle collection.

: Legal victories are only part of the answer to overcome abortion and support people overwhelmed by the needs of bringing children into

: the world. We truly need to change minds and hearts. 4
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WISCONSIN CaTHOLIC
YOUTH RaLLY 2024

A few examples of
the talented work
from the Pysanky

Congratulations ts Kiglo & Chogotad Comeyy -and
thein family- on the Convalidation of theis Maviage
March 15, 2024 £
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: St. Mary of the Hill Parish very much wants to assist
: couples who want to enter into a valid Catholic marriage, & : 3
. if you are interested in a convalidation please call Wendy ¢ sk 3 t;

: at 262-628-3606 ext. 3 or email pastorala@stmaryhh.org ) - :
H Skidmore family

Ozga family
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» ¢ “++ %1l 100 YEAR CELEBRATION
he v b~ - OF \
'ST MARY OF THE HILL PARISH .,
¥ 1924-2024 '

"' May 18th from 10am-5pm | _-___-. SUNDAY. AUGUST Z_)‘

Join in celebrating 100 years
of our unique and rich history

Every year St. Mary’s has beautiful gardens.
Unfortunately, some plants are in the path of

Catered Meal*

v, 10 AM .
construction fOT‘ our new church. 0 0 Outdoor Mass on the Parish Grounds ]
Visit this spring sale and find Hydrangeas, > 11 AM .

Hostas, Ferns, Lenten Roses, Virginia Blue Bells

and more. Support St. Mary’s ongoing garden 1-3 PM iy

needs and give our plants a good home! Live music & fun family activities A
_.Q- 3 . _”

A historical presentation will be shown T

throughout the afternoon.
——
*Cost of Catered Meal
$10/person $50/family

RSVP: In parish entryway or

<‘"_—" Scan QR Code

Questions Contact Parish Office
262-628-3606 Ext. 3
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On April 11, 14, & 15 the plans for our new church were
unveiled to the parish. We are incredibly grateful to all who
have helped us reach this point in our project!

CLIEMT ST MARY OF THE HILL

If you have questions or comments about these plans, contact
Dick Clement at Iwantbottles@yahoo.com.
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CENTENNIAL PILGRIMAGE UPDATE

Due to the ongoing war in they Holy Land, we have changed our
Holy Land pilgrimage to the Marian Shrines in Europe. The
days remain the same, November 10-19, 2024, and the price is
lower: now it’s $3699. This should be a breathtaking and spiritual
pilgrimage!!

We are inviting you to a once in a lifetime opportunity to visit
some of the most famous Marian Shrines in Europe. Imagine
walking in the footsteps of St. Bernadette in Lourdes, visiting the
site of the apparitions in Fatima and praying before the image of
Our Lady of Montserrat that so inspired St. Ignatius Loyola. We
will also visit the great Cathedral of Santiago de Compostela, the
tomb of the Apostle Saint. James, and other sacred sites. Walking,
praying and celebrating Mass at these amazing locations will have
a dramatic impact on our Catholic faith. Don’t miss this
opportunity to renew your devotion to our Lady and the Saints!
This pilgrimage will encompass several Marian Feast days which
will be so much more memorable shared together, supplemented
by Father Jude’s stories!

For information or to make reservations:

Book online at: https://bit.ly/PetersMarianShrines, pick up paper
flyers and registration in the entryway, or get in touch with Sheila
at 262-709-8823 or stmarycent@gmail.com

This isn't just

another bOOK: Euchanistic Glowy
ITIS AN INVITATION TO (nw )
PARTICIPATE IN A (et even Euchaovuistic
SACRED JOLUIRNEY .

a Spiritual
Pilgrimage

Life is a pilgrimage. It is a
sacred journey toward our
eternal home with God. Learn what it means to be a pilgrim in a
world that’s constantly trying to reduce you to a tourist and
consumer. Journey with Mother Teresa, John Paul II, Thérése of
Lisieux, Maximilian Kolbe, Thomas Aquinas, Sister Faustina, the
Children of Fatima, and Mary the Mother of God to experience
Jesus in the Eucharist like never before. This book includes
profound truths, astonishing historical facts, powerful practical
examples, a daily virtue to adopt, extraordinary prayers, and
inspiring stories—all in an easy-to-follow daily format that
takes 15 minutes or less.

This extraordinary spiritual guide will forever change the way
you spend time with Jesus in the Eucharist. The parish can receive
at discounted price of $15.00 if we order 25 or more books.
Payment will be due at time of pick up. Sign up if interested in
ordering the book and we will contact you when they arrive.

. 4
*
3
v
belts, scarves and any other fine women

accessories. We also need hangers. You can A
start dropping items off at the parish center after June 1st. Please
have any donations to the parish center by July 15th. Thank you
so much! If you have any questions, please call Marisa Stueck
at 262-391-8626.

St. Mary of the Hill Boutique

If you (or anyone you know) are doing
spring closet cleaning, please keep this year's
boutique in mind. Items we are looking for
include gently used name brand/designer
women clothing (including workout and
maternity), purses, hats, shoes, jewelry,

11
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St. Mary of the Hill Parish Newsletter
1515 Carmel Road, Hubertus, Wisconsin 53033

Parish Office 262-628-3606 or 262-673-7505 Monastery 262-628-1838
Office Hours Monday: 8am —Noon; 1:00pm-3:00 pm; Tuesday—Thursday 9am-Noon; 1:00pm—4:00pm

STAFF

Fr. Jude Peters OCD, Pastor, ext # 1

Wendy Newburg, Pastoral Associate, ext # 2
Mary Whelan, Parish Secretary, ext # 3
Kathy Schoenherr & Kathy Parker, Visitation
Ministry, ext # 3

Grace Marie Westhoff, Youth Minister, ext # 4
Melinda Diels, Child Minister, ext # 4

Tony Heppe, Maintenance, ext # 5

Carla Dal Santo, Bookkeeper, ext # 6

Mary Grosel, Communication Coord, ext # 7
Annie Fredrickson, Music Liturgist, ext # 8
Val Bauer, Music Coordinator, ext#8

Kenny Gengler, Cemetery Sexton

PARISH TRUSTEES
Laurie Hilger
Art Noe

PASTORAL COUNCIL
Janet Libbey, Chairperson

May/June 2024
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WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE

Saturday, 4:00pm

Sunday, 7:00 & 9:30am

Holy Days, 6:00pm (Except Mary, Mother of
God Vigil Mass, 4:00pm)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

1. Communal: Seasonal

2. Individual: Contact Pastor

3. Shrine: 1/2 hour before scheduled Mass

BAPTISM
Celebrated 6 times a year on designated
weekends, 2 months notice needed

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Notification at least 1 year in advance.

At least one member of the bridal couple or
their parent must be a parishioner for 1 year.
Contact Pastor or Pastoral Associate

FIRST EUCHARIST
Family based program; typically celebrated the
first Saturday in May.

WEB SITE: www.stmaryhh.org

MINISTRY TO THE SICK
For those needing pastoral visitation, Eucharist
or Anointing, contact the Pastor or Parish Office

FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS
Contact the Pastor or Pastoral Associate

NEW MEMBERS
St. Mary of the Hill welcomes new members;
please call Parish Office

E-MAIL ADDRESS

Pastor; pastor@stmaryhh.org

Parish: secretary@stmaryhh.org

Pastoral Associate: pastorala@stmaryhh.org
Youth Minister: ym@stmaryhh.org

Child Minister: child@stmaryhh.org

Adult Minister: adult@stmaryhh.org
Communication Coord: communication@stmaryhh.org
Bookkeeper: bkkeeper@stmaryhh.org
Visitation Ministry: visit@stmaryhh.org
Music Liturgist: music@stmaryhh.org

Music Coordinator: choirs@stmaryhh.org
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